
Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

Wed 
19 
July 

Prep Quantum Excursion 

Mon 
24 
July 

Monday Muster: Parents welcome to visit 
their child’s classroom and view their work.  
3.15-4.35pm (Please note: This is not a Parent/
Teacher conference) 

Wed 
2 
Aug 

Winter Wonderland: Pyjama Day  
                                   (Out of Uniform day) 

Tue 
  8 
Aug 

100 days of learning– Celebration P-2 

Fri 
11 
Aug 

Hoop time Basketball Tournament 5/6 

Mon 
Fri 

14-18 
Aug 

Science Week 

Tue 
15 
Aug 

School Council Meeting 

Mon 
Fri 

21-25 
Aug 

Book week 

Fri 
25 
Aug 

Prep Circus day 

Fri 
25 
Aug 

5/6 Girls Futsal Tournament  

Tue 
Thurs 

29-31 
Aug 

Fathers Day stall 

Thur 
7 
Sept 

Whole School Concert 

Wed 
13 
Sep 

Footy Day Parade and Hot lunch 
(Out of Uniform day) 

Fri 
15 
Sept 

Last day term 3– Students  
dismissed at 1.15pm 

Mon 
6 
Nov 

**NEW**  In 2023 students are expected to 
attend school the Monday before                       
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday. 

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: No.20  14th July 2023 

From the Principal 
First and foremost, thank you all for the incredibly warm 
welcome upon my return to TWPS from my 9 week 
holiday! My African adventure was everything I could 
hope for and more! Each country within Africa, we 
experienced unique landscapes, rich traditions, vibrant 
communities and spectacular wildlife viewing. I have 
shared photos pages 2, 22 and 23 of this newsletter. 
Something to consider… I’ve had a few students say  to 
me this week, “Mrs Young you are so lucky to go to 
Africa.” My reply, “It’s not luck. It has been many years 
of hard work and saving my money.” I think there’s a 
valuable lesson in this for our children.  
 
 
 

 
 
 

On behalf of the TWPS team, I would like to express my 
sincere gratitude to Mrs. Teresa Marnik, who skillfully 
led Thomastown West Primary School in my absence. 
Mrs. Marnik, along with the support of Mr. Crotti and 

Mrs. Sheean, ensured that everything ran smoothly 
during my time away. I am truly grateful for their 
dedication, commitment, and hard work. I have heard 
from students, parents and staff how supportive Teresa 

was, as well as her comprehensive knowledge of 
policies. I would like to extend my warmest wishes to 

Teresa as she returns to Mernda Central College. I am 
sure they are thrilled to have her back and look forward 

to another successful term together.  
 

Term 3 

I would like to extend a heartfelt welcome to all our 
students and their families as we embark on an exciting 

and eventful Term 3. We sincerely hope that everyone 
had an enjoyable break.  
 

It brings me great joy to reflect upon our first week of 
learning at Thomastown West. Students settled quickly 
into their learning and wellbeing programs as we 

celebrated NAIDOC week. On Wednesday afternoon, 

staff  had the pleasure of celebrating the Mathematic 
achievements of our students and the professional 
growth of our teachers, as a result of the Term 2 teacher 
Professional Learning Communities (PLCs). The data 

undeniably showcased the positive impact of 

collaborative learning and planning among teachers, as it 
directly correlates with improved student learning 
outcomes.  

Congratulations to Miss Milly Taylor 
on the birth of baby Rueben Gallant! 
What incredible news! Weighing in at 
3.7kg, Rueben is already making a 
grand entrance into the world.  
Sending warm wishes to the proud 
parents and lots of love to the 
precious bundle of joy. May this new 
chapter be filled with endless love, 
joy, and beautiful memories for the 
entire family.  

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

NAIDOC WEEK– What is this year’s theme? 

NAIDOC Week celebrations are held nationwide every 

July to honor the history, culture, and accomplishments 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. The 
theme for this year's NAIDOC week is 'For Our Elders.' It 
highlights the significant role of Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander Elders, who carry the stories that 
comprise the world's oldest living culture. 

 
 

 

 
 
 

The theme of this year's NAIDOC encourages our youth 
to embrace the wisdom and perspectives of Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander Elders. It emphasises the 

importance of preserving and passing down these stories 

and teachings to future generations for countless 
millennia to come. 
 

I would like to acknowledge Carolyn Jones, our Koorie 
Literacy and Numeracy Program teacher, who is such a 

passionate advocate for our Koorie students and 
families. Carolyn’s dedication and hard work is very 
much appreciated by all staff and students. We all felt 
her disappointment when the Smoking Ceremony was 

cancelled the evening before, for the second year in a 
row. It was such a shame, as we had also invited our 
local Thomastown and Lalor schools Koorie students to 
join us for this special event. Fingers crossed for next 

year! 
We will hold a special NAIDOC week presentation at our 
whole school assembly next week and we are thrilled 
that our neighbours Bubup Wilam Early Learning Centre 

are going to join us. 
 

School Uniform 

Well done to everyone that has 
returned  this term  wearing their 
correct uniform. Just a reminder that 

our school  colours are navy blue, 

red and white. Please do not allow 

your  children to come in black pants 

or different colour jumpers. However, 
due to the increasingly  cold winter 

mornings, students are permitted to 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Multipurpose Room/ Basketball court 
TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Week 2  Friday 21st July  Week 3  Friday 28th July  

Week 4  Friday  4th August  Week 5  Friday 11th August  

Week 6  Friday  18th August  Week 7  Friday 25th August 

Week 8  Friday 1st September  Week 9  Friday  8th September  

Week 10  Friday  15th September 12:00pm (last day of  Term 3)  

wear different colour jackets before school and at play 
times. Please note, students are requested to remove 

jackets, beanies, scarves and gloves when they are inside 
because the classroom heater is turned on. This way, when 
they go out to play, they have a cozy garment to put on and 
stay warm. 

Please to arrive on time,           

ready to learn  

at quarter to nine!   
 

 

 

 

We understand that there can be challenges when getting 
ready for school, especially as we are getting back in to  

routine after school holidays and the weather is cold!. But 
there are many reasons why arriving on time is so  
important. These benefits include:  

✓ Your child doesn’t miss out on the important learning 

early in the day when they are most alert. 

✓ Early morning learning activity is often reading or writing 

your child can lose so many opportunities to learn these 
critical life skills.  

✓ Helps your child to learn about routines and  

commitment.  
✓ Class disruption can make your child feel  

uncomfortable and can upset other  
✓ children. 

✓ Arriving on time every day makes children feel good 

about themselves. 
 
As I conclude this week's newsletter, I can't help but 

ponder: What dreams do our students hold for their 

future? It was during my time in Year 5 that I discovered my 
aspiration to become a teacher and desire to travel to 
Africa. Remarkably, this year marked my fourth visit to the 

continent! I encourage you to inspire your children to share 

their dreams with you, their teacher, or Mr. Crotti and 
myself. I looking forward to the future, hearing about their 

incredible journeys that will bring their dreams to life!  

 
Sandi Young 

Principal 





 











Term 3 Week 1 Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 

school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

Prep 
Last Week  of 

Term 
This Week Year 3/4 

Last Week  of 

Term 
This Week 

Room 2 63% 79% Room 9 92% 88% 

Room 3 82% 82% Room 10 89% 82% 

Year 1/2 Last Week  This Week Room 11 84% 88% 

Room 4 89% 85% Room 12 93% 82% 

Room  5 76% 82% Year 5/6 Last Week   This Week 

Room 6 75% 75% Room 15    85%9 91% 

   Room 16 73% 85% 

   Room 17 92% 83% 

      Room 18 77% 77% 



      Cup of Life 
Well done to all the boys and girls who are  

attending school every day.  

The room that had the BEST ATTENDANCE 

For Term 3 Week 1 is Room  15 

TWPS CUP OF LIFE UPDATE 
Who will win the free bowling excursion at the end of the year?? 

Room  2            

Room  3            

 

 
             

Room  4 
Term 1 
Wk 11 

Term 2 
Wk 1 

Term 2 
Wk 2 

Term 2 
Wk 5 

Term 2 
Wk 6 

    

Room  5          

Room  6          

               

Room  9 
Term 1 
Wk 9 

Term 1 
Wk 10 

       

Room  10 
Term 1 
Wk 3 

Term 1 
Wk 4 

Term 1 
Wk 5 

Term 1 
Wk 7 

Term 1 
Wk 8 

    

Room  11          

Room  12 
Term 1 
Wk 1 

Term 2 
Wk 4 

Term 2 
Wk 7 

Term 2 
Wk 8 

     

               

Room  15 
Term 1 
Wk 2 

Term 1 
Wk 6 

Term 3 
Wk 1 

       

Room  16           

Room  17 
Term 2 
Wk 3 

           

Room  18          



Term 3 Week 1 

Congratulations to Room 6 with 144 Dojo Points  

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points this week! 

 

 

Prep 
Kehlani 

7 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Ibrahim 

10 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Mya 

11 Dojo Points  

Grade 5/6 
Kane 

3 Dojo Points   

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 
Mya  Rm 11 

11 Dojo Points 

WINTER WONDERLAND DONUT DAY  

 

➢ Winter wonderland will be on Wednesday 2nd August, students can come 

dressed in their Pyjamas / PJs. (Please wear sensible shoes… not slippers)  

➢ An order form to purchase donuts will be sent out next week. Student will 

be able to order a donut and flavored milk to enjoy on this day.  

 

 

 

The fundraising committee thank you for your continuous support. 





All year 
round 

Thomastown West Primary School compulsory 
school uniform items are as follows: 

is navy blue. 





BEFORE SCHOOL CARE from 7am 

Front Gate opens at 8:30am 

1. 
2. 

3. 4. 5. 

6. 7. 8. 



 

 

 

 

The uniform shop is opened every fortnight on Tuesdays in Term 3.  

Please check the dates above. Orders can also be placed at the office. 



➢ Every Wednesday and Friday your child can order a lunch order. 

➢ Lunch orders can only be ordered via the School Connect App.  

➢ Cut off time is 8.30 am  









FREE WEEKLY ENGLISH CLASSES @  
THOMASTOWN NEIGHBOURHOOD HOUSE 

TNH is keen to spotlight the commencement of our Weekly English Classes commencing in 
Second Semester. TNH will be partnering with PRACE to deliver ‘Everyday English – English 
Conversation’ Classes every Tuesday from 10am- 1pm in the TNH room at Thomastown 
 Library.  Please share this information with anyone who you think would benefit from the 
class and please note that registrations are essential. Please note that those with  
Bridging Visas E & F, Temporary Protection Visa & SHEV are also eligible to register. 








